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KSONVILLE. FLORIDA




Mayor’s Commission on the Status of Women

Meeting Minutes 
November 28, 2011 - 4:30 p.m. 

Mayor’s Large Conference Room
Mission Statement:  To serve as a catalyst for moving all women forward.

Present:    Ellen Glasser, Suzi Lemen, LaDonna Morris            
Absent:     Sandy Bartow, Donna Ghanayem, Theresa Graham, Liza Julao, Teri Ketchum,  
  
      Deidre Lane, Shelly Thompson
Staff:          Alice Checorski  
Guest:       Dianne Larson, President, Minerva Medical Communications
Presentation: Carol Brady, Executive Director, NE Florida Healthy Start Coalition
I.  The November 28, 2011 meeting of the Mayor’s Commission on the Status of Women was called to order by Suzi Lemen, chair at 4:35 pm. 

Suzi welcomed everyone and introductions were made.
II.  Carol Brady, Executive Director for the Northeast Florida Healthy Start Coalition

provided background information on the organization which was established in 
1991 during the administration of Governor Lawton Chiles.  At that time, Florida 
ranked in the bottom half of the nation’s infant mortality.


The Coalition provides case management and risk reduction services to girls and 
women of child-bearing age.  Approximately 60% of the focus is on Health Zone 
1.  Other tipping point neighborhoods include the Westside and Arlington.  In the 
past 8 years, they have seen successful declines in infant mortality.  Healthy Start 
serves about 7,000 women and infants annually.


In terms of partnerships with other agencies, they 
work with the Jacksonville 
Children’s Commission Healthy Families Program.  The Duval County Health 
Department is a major provider of services as well as Shands Jacksonville.  
The Coalition receives allocations of state money and federal pass-through 
funds in addition to Public Service Grant dollars and JAG funds.  

Suzi asked what this commission can do to support this organization.  Carol 
replied that the issue of women’s health is a community issue.  She asked the 
commission to help keep women’s health on the radar.  Teen pregnancy is an 
area of great concern, which 
also affects the drop-out rate. The commissioners 
thanked Carol for her presentation.  
III.  Ellen and LaDonna each noted corrections to the October 24, 2011 Commission meeting minutes: Delete the comma after II. Commissioner Donna Ghanayem and on page 2, V.  Committee Reports, Celebration, delete the second sentence beginning with “Ellen 
suggested………..”  With no quorum present, approval of the minutes was deferred until the next meeting.
IV. Chair’s Report

Suzi attended a meeting with Donna Orender, who is planning an event on April 
12th, “Empowering Women”.  Suzi suggested that we might be able to recruit 
additional board members through this network.  Additionally, funding for the 
Forum might come through this collaboration.


Suzi asked Alice to invite Mia Jones and Mayor Alvin Brown to the March 13th 
Women’s History Month Celebration at UNF. 


The commissioners were asked to recruit two people each to apply for the 
commission.
V. Committee Reports
· Advocacy & Education

LaDonna reported that the replacement for Deb Phillian is ready to work with 
her on Equal Pay Day.  LaDonna asked Alice if the commission still has a budget 
for the Rosie Award plaques.  Alice responded that we do have a budget.

· Celebration

No report due to the committee members’ absence.

· Communications
  
Ellen reported that she mentioned the ongoing recruitment of new commission 
members in the Bulletin.

Ellen would like Alice to follow up with the City’s Webmaster as to the best 
format for a calendar.  She would like it to be more visible on the commission’s 
web site.


Today’s guest, Dianne Larson, President, Zonta Club of Jacksonville, was invited 
to be next month’s speaker.


Ellen stated she will prepare note cards to write thank you notes to the speakers.  
She asked Alice to send the commission logo to her.

VI. 
Town Hall Forum

Ellen spoke with Gary Saltsgiver, WJCT, who indicated he is still interested in the 
Town Hall Forum.  Dianne Larson, guest, expressed interest in the Town Hall 
Forum and was advised the focus will be on employment, health and education.  
VII. Liaison’s Report
             Alice provided the commissioners with notebooks containing the By-laws, 
Standing Rules, commission roster, etc.  The roster will be updated at the next 
meeting when more commissioners are in attendance.
VIII. Old Business

None to report.

IX. New Business

None to report.
X. Chair’s Closing Remarks
 
Suzi thanked the commissioners for attending today’s meeting.
With no further business to come before the commission the meeting was adjourned at 5:50 pm.
Next Commission Meeting:
Monday, January 23, 2012 
4:30-6 pm
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